
        

 

8th May 2019  

 

Dear Gentlemen in the Class of 1967:   

Latanya “Latty” Coke ’19, the 2018-19 Class of 1967 Scholarship Fund recipient and our first Class of 1967 scholar during 

the 2017-18 academic year, graduates from Trinity on May 19th.  Latty begins working in early June at The Feinstein 

Institute for Medical Research in Manhassett, NY; she wants to pursue a career in medical research.  While at Trinity, Latty 

has been a member of Beta Beta Beta, the national biology honors society, and she has served in different capacities on 

campus as a resident advisor for the past three years.  Please congratulate Latty on her accomplishments at Trinity by 

sending her an e-mail (latanyacoke@gmail.com) to wish her continued success as a Trinity alumna.   

During 2019 reunion weekend next month at Trinity, the brothers of Delta Phi fraternity, including several members of the 

Class of 1967, will be dedicating a memorial plaque to be placed on their former fraternity house at 70 Vernon Street at a 

ceremony on Sunday, June 9th.  The dedication will be followed by a brunch in the former fraternity house which currently 

is an administration building owned by the College.  Delta Phi classmates currently expected to attend the plaque 

dedication are Rob Boas, Culley Carson, Bill Franklin, Len Goldstein, and Tom Ripley.  

In connection with planning for our 55th reunion in 2022, the college has appointed a new contact person for our class in 

the Advancement Office.  Theresa Kidd now serves as Director of Milestone Reunion Giving; she is the College’s primary 

liaison in the Advancement Office for the 46th through 55th class reunion leadership teams.  She can be reached at 860-297-

4229 or theresa.kidd@trincoll.edu if you have any questions about plans for our 55th reunion.   

With Homecoming Weekend scheduled for October 25-27, 2019, it has been suggested that classmates might be interested 

in getting together to attend the annual Half Century Club dinner on Friday, October 25th.  This is an enjoyable evening that 

includes the traditional “Passing of the Baton” ceremony.  It also is an occasion to invite the 2019-20 Class of 1967 

Scholarship recipient to join us.  Over Homecoming Weekend, the College will be recognizing its first inductees into the 

Athletics Hall of Fame whose names recently were announced in a link of the May 2019 EQUAD alumni e-newsletter. 

Members of the class are reminded to be thinking about classmates they would like to nominate for the “TRINMAN” Award 

to be presented during our 55th Reunion in 2022.  The award will recognize and honor a classmate for his “significant and 

meaningful service to one or more of the following:  Trinity College and/or higher education in general, or to his local 

community, state, or nation.”  Nominations should be sent to, and more information about the award may be obtained 

from, Rob Boas ’67 at rboas@bellsouth.net.   

Finally, the College appreciates your ongoing generosity to annual giving, the Class of 1967 Scholarship Fund, and those 

who are members of The Elms Society.  This year’s annual Giving Day on April 4th was a success in terms of both 

participation and funds raised; if you have not already done so, please consider making your annual gift to Trinity before 

the end of the current fiscal year on June 30, 2019.   In addition, please continue to send our Class Secretary, Jim 

O’Connor (oconnor.jim111@gmail.com), any highlights about your recent activities, accomplishments, or encounters with 

other classmates for a future Class Notes article in the Trinity Reporter.  

On behalf of the 55th Reunion Leadership Team, I extend our best wishes for continued good health and prosperity. 

 

Charles Kurz II  ’67, P’99                                                                                                                                                                     

74 Pasture Lane - #316                                                                                

Bryn Mawr, PA 19010-1776                                                                                                                               

Cell:  484-433-3486                                                                                                                                                                               

E-mail: seakayii@aol.com                                                                                                                                                       
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